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Practice “C-SHED” next time your asked, “What’s a Steiner School?”  
 

14 Gwilliam Drive,  
Bibra Lake WA 6163 

Telephone: 9417 3638  
Email: adminpws@pws.wa.edu.au 

Website: www.pws.wa.edu.au 
 

Perth Waldorf School 

Term 3, Week 2 
 

Tickets for the High School Music Night are available now. Go to MOSHTIX and 
type in Perth Waldorf School. It’s a process but takes only a few minutes. Missing 
out on the limited number of tickets will be far more irksome! Last year’s event 
filled Williams Hall and so as a result of the ever expanding music programme we 
have had to move to a bigger venue, “FREO.SOCIAL”.  
 
The music curriculum took a big step forward in 2007 when learning a classical 
instrument became available and compulsory for all primary children. We were 
probably playing catch up with our sister schools Silver Tree and West Coast 
Steiner.  Since those early beginnings, once the fundamentals were mastered 
every child has been learning a classical instrument and playing in an orchestra. In 
recent years, from Class 8 onwards, every student studies contemporary music 
and this programme has flourished beyond everyone’s expectations. If you want 
to connect with youth, try music! 
Thanks to the leaders of the PWS music programme over the years, Janet, Titus, 
Paul and Claire. We are so proud of what you’ve given and what has been 
achieved.  
 
VacSwim classes are being advertised in this week’s Pabulum. Please consider 
signing your child up to learn to swim. Our school offers limited swimming class 
opportunities but relies on parents to take responsibility for ensuring kids are 
safe and skilful around water.  
 
Next week the Class 11 & 12 Drama class are putting on their annual production. 
It is sure to be a very funny, well performed French farce. These students are the 
ones who, after 10 years of putting on class plays and imaginative play in kindy 
have CHOSEN to be on stage. We will once again walk away marvelling at their 
ingenuity, authenticity and polished performances. Can’t wait! 
 
Every term in week 2 and week 8 we accept paid advertisements in the Pabulum. 
You’ll see ads inside.  
 
One of the central tenets of Steiner Education is to bring consciousness to 
whatever we are doing. To act with care and to allow wisdom to inform us in all 
that we do. This doesn’t match a current trend of saying whatever pops into our 
heads and feeling entitled to have our say no matter how ignorant or hurtful that 
may be. We are not entitled to do that. Especially whenever it lacks a generosity 
of positive spirit. It is just bad manners and rude. We are blessed in our school to 
have parents and staff all striving together towards the evolution of human 
consciousness through our own actions and through the education we are 
providing to the children. Let us strengthen this process by trying always to bring 
goodness to everything that we do and rejecting the desperate desire to be 
heard, to be seen and to be right. Try instead to listen, observe, love and be 
grateful. It’s great for everyone! 
 
Bruce Lee 
School Administrator   
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, 30th July, 2019 TERM 3 CALENDAR 

JULY  

Tue 30 Class 4 Teacher Parent 
Meeting 

Wed 31 P&F Meeting - 6:30pm in 
Cedar House 

AUGUST 

Fri 2 Class 9 return from camp 
Mon 5 High School Assembly 
Mon 5 - Fri 16 C10A Work Experience 
Wed 7 - Fri 9 Class 4 Horse Riding Camp 

Thur 8 - Sat 10 Class 11 and 12 Drama 
Elective Play  

Thur 8 Class 5 Teacher Parent 
Meeting 

Wed 14 High School Music Concert 

Thur 15 Class 2 Teacher Parent 
Meeting 

Thur 15 - Sat 17 Class 7 Wardong Play 
Mon 19 PUPIL FREE DAY 
Mon 19  Class 9 Project Night 
Wed 21 Class 9 Project Night 

Thur 22 Class 3 Teacher Parent 
Meeting 

Tue 27 - Thur 29 Paradise Play 

Sat 31 OPEN DAY & FAIR - 10:00am-
3:00pm 

SEPTEMBER 

Mon 2 PUPIL FREE DAY 
Mon 9 - Fri 13 Class 11 and 12 Exams 
Wed 11 - Fri 13 Class 7 Kulbardi Play 
Fri 13 Greek Olympics 
Sun 15 - Fri 20 Class 10 Warrdagga Camp 
Mon 16 - Fri 27 Class 11 Community Service  
Tue 17 Class 2 Eurythmy Performance 
Mon 23 - Fri 27 Class 8 Play 
Wed 25 Michael Festival 
Thur 26 Michael Festival Assembly 
Thur 26 LAST DAY OF TERM 3 
 

STUDENT ABSENCES: 
*Please let the office know by 8:30am.*  
Text: 0429 680 969, Phone: 9417 3638,  
Email: absence@pws.wa.edu.au, 
 

PABULUM INFORMATION:  
• Pabulum contributions need to be emailed to 

pabulum@pws.wa.edu.au by 2:15pm Thursdays. 
• To view Pabulum as a PDF, go to www.pws.wa.edu.au 
• To receive the link via email, please send a request to 

adminpws@pws.wa.edu.au 
 

IN THE LIGHT OF A CHILD  
In wintry depths of night 

The majesty of heaven is so close to me, 
Because my heart’s new power and might 

Makes real and full of substance all the things I see. 
 

There flames in me, against all ice and frost, all rain and sleet, 
The leaping, dancing fire-forces of my heart to give me 

light and heat. 
Michael Hedley Burton 
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FROM FINANCE 
 

SCHOOL FEES ARE NOW DUE - Term 3 Due Date: Friday, 2nd August, 2019.  
 

 

  
 

A late payment fee will apply to all accounts not paid by the due date. This does not apply if you have a payment 
plan arrangement in place.  

 
TERM 3 FEES  
Term 3 fees invoices have now been emailed out to families with a due date of 2nd August. If you have not received 
your invoice please email account@pws.wa.edu.au or see reception. 
  
To assist with timely delivery of your invoices, please add our email address account@pws.wa.edu.au to your safe 
sender list. If you need assistance with this, please contact reception. Thank you. 
 
 

GENERAL NEWS 
 

POSITION VACANT 
 

Perth Waldorf School invites applications for… 
 

CLASS ONE TEACHER 
 

Commencing February, 2020 
 
PWS is seeking an enthusiastic teacher to join the Primary Faculty to enter into the class teacher journey with the 
children entering Class 1 in 2020. The successful applicant will have a passion for education. An understanding of 
Steiner pedagogy, philosophy and the typical development phases through which children develop as well as a desire 
to learn more are all essential. Artistic and musical talents or the willingness to develop these is highly desired. A 
Class Teacher job description is available on the school website: www.pws.wa.edu.au  
 
Applicants must be teachers who are registered (or eligible for registration) with the Teachers Registration Board of 
WA and hold a Working with Children Check.  
 
Written applications addressed to the Administrator, briefly outlining your experience and reason for applying for 
the position, including a CV and two professional and one personal referee, should be emailed as a PDF 
attachment(s) to employment@pws.wa.edu.au 
 
For preliminary confidential enquiries about this position, please telephone Bruce Lee, School Administrator or Lisa 
Payne, Primary Faculty Coordinator at the school on (08) 9417 3638 
 

Applications close Monday, 5th August, 2019. 
 

CREDIT CARD/ONLINE PAYMENT ELECTRONIC FUNDS TRANSFER CHEQUE AND CASH 
Payments by Credit Card can be made 
by visiting the Bpoint website: 
https://www.bpoint.com.au 
 
Biller Code: 147 2133 
Reference:  Family Code 
 
Phone payments can also be made by 
calling Reception on 9417 3638 during 
Office Hours. 
 
We accept VISA and MASTERCARD. 

Payments by Electronic Funds Transfer 
(EFT) can be made to the school’s 
banking details as follows: 
 
Account Name: Perth Waldorf School 
BSB: 066 000 
Account Number: 1205 1015 
Commonwealth Bank Perth 
 
Reference: Family Code 

Payments by cheque can be made 
payable to Perth Waldorf School. 
Please have a copy of your statement 
attached when mailing your cheque.   
 
Postal Address: 
PO Box 1247, Bibra Lake WA 6965 
 
Cheques and Cash Payments can also 
be made during office hours at the 
School Reception. 
 
EFTPOS terminal also available. 

mailto:account@pws.wa.edu.au
mailto:account@pws.wa.edu.au
http://www.pws.wa.edu.au/
https://www.bpoint.com.au/


OPEN DAY AND FAIR 
Our annual Open Day and Fair is coming up on Saturday, 31st August, 
10:00am-3:00pm.  
 
Open Day is the perfect opportunity to come and view our school 
grounds, take a look at our classrooms, meet our friendly staff and get 
to better understand our school’s ethos. There will also be market 
stalls, children’s activities, music, food and more! 
 
Weeding and cleaning volunteers are needed! Please see our 
Maintenance and Gardening section in this Pabulum for details, or ask 
one of our maintenance and gardening team members to see how 
you can help. 
 
If you would like to hold a stall on the day, please speak to our P&F 
Team. 
 
Open Day posters are now available for distribution! Please see our 
Front Office if you would like to help us by sharing our posters around 
the local community.  
 

 
 

EARLY CHILDHOOD 
 

FROM THE COORDINATOR 
Welcome back to our children and their families. The long winter break has given us the time for rest, exciting 
places, new ways to see things, and sleep-ins. A change of pace. Familiar rhythms now call us back. 
 
This term sees the start of the season of Djilba, which covers the months of August and September. Known by 
Nyungah people as the time of the second rains, it brings flowers such as the wattle to life. We will be celebrating 
Djilba with the children using stories, songs and bushland experiences. As our teachers deepen their knowledge of 
the seasonal changes, we are bringing changes to the way we celebrate. The northern hemisphere experience of 
Spring is such a different one to ours here in Perth, isn’t it? So we will not be having a Lower Primary and 
Kindergarten Spring Festival this year using folk dance and maypole activities, opting rather for marking the changes 
in a manner that respects the land we live on and its first people’s knowledge. We trust that speaking with our Elders 
and deep observation of our environment will move us towards a truly authentic in-class celebration.  
 
The past month has brought a string of rainy days alternating with sunny days, which has been wonderful for our 
gardens. The children have been picking snow peas, kale, silver-beet and parsley to complement their lunches.  
 
Rainbow Room children love to dig, climb and build! 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jennifer Byrne - Early Childhood Coordinator. 



A NOTE OF APPRECIATION 
The Jarrah Miah Kindy has moved back down to the carriage lawn and we are loving our new set up.  
I would like to thank the amazing maintenance team for all their hard work and dedication.  
 
Thank you to Imelda for all her many lovely donations some of which include a doll and many doll's clothes. 
 
A big thank you to Lisa Gallon who has made us beautiful capes and crowns. They are divine and the children just love getting 
dressed up.  
 
Craft group has donated us some adorable knitted animals and a felt quenda which is perfect for we have a resident quenda 
living under the carriage who really missed our food scraps last term! 
 
Sarah is making us farm animals to go with our beautiful farm rug made by Rebecca Mahon. And thank you to Leceile for your 
exquisite craft work and tent expertise.  
 
We have had many other donations of baskets and rugs and mud kitchen supplies and many more. A gnome tree house 
from Cynthia and Simon. A rainbow gnome from Sunu. Many small hand crafted items from Anne Williams.The building blocks 
from Kimberley Beasley were a saviour in Term 1. Titus, the painting boards are beautiful! 
 
Thank you to Fiona and Eva and all their children for our weekly bread supply; makes soup day perfect.  
 
The sense of community has been heart warming. My Grandad even made the round Jarrah table in the one tent and my dear 
Mum conquered her sewing anxiety to create a gorgeous doll.  
 
The children entered the tent on day one and were in awe of all our beautiful new things that so many people have helped 
create.  
 
And none of this could have been done without such a supportive parent group who have been with me every step of the way. 
As well as a dedicated faculty team led by Jennifer with her positive perspective.  
 
Anna Scott, Lindy Frayne and Kelly Vujcic you are my rocks! 
 
Many thanks to everyone and have a wonderful term. 
Love, Jo Aumanun - Jarrah Miah Teacher.  
 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 
FROM THE COORDINATOR 
Kaya, Djilba is certainly in the air and the beautiful yellow wattle are luminous and the new season is calling to the earth to begin 
to wake from its wintery, wet slumber. 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Look out for the Djilba cream and yellow orchids as they will soon be flowering too. 
This year we going to be looking deeper into the six Noongar seasons and we will begin with Djilba. This means that we are 
morphing our traditional Celtic spring festival into the festival of the land we are on and celebrate the nature that we see around 
us. We will have songs and stories and visits from Elders. 

 
The bush was grey a week today 
Olive green and brown and grey. 

But now the spring has come this way. 
With blossoms for the djilba wattle 

 
Lisa Payne - Primary School Coordinator. 



 Connect Learning WA - Before and After School Care 
  

PWS has a Pupil Free Day comig up on the 19th August. Please let us know if you would like to make a booking for your child on 
this day. Please note that we will only run this service if we have enough bookings on the day.  
 

Connect Learning are available for casual bookings all year round if you ever need last minute care. Feel free to pop in for a chat 
with Nicola (in the Extra Lesson Room before and after school).  
  

Before School Care   6:30am to 8:25am 
After School Care    2:00pm to 6:00pm 
Vacation Care      6:30am to 6:00pm 
Early Finish Thursdays  2:30pm to 6:00pm 
Pupil Free Days     6:30am to 6:00pm 
 

If you are interested in your child attending please email Nicola Perthwaldorf@connectlearningafterschool.com.au 
*The service is only available to Primary aged children.* 

 

HIGH SCHOOL 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
CLASS 12 PROJECT 
Hi my name is Geordie. For my Class 12 Project my question is “Can cognitive training 
improve brain function, resulting in the improvement of a high-level athlete’s overall 
performance?”  
 
I am a keen cross fit athlete and this has been the perfect topic because I have always 
struggled with my mind holding me back in athletic sports. Cognitive training of any kind 
takes consistent practice, determination and finding the right method. I have learnt a lot 
about myself this year and how the mind works.  
 
For my Practical I have been learning to take photos and hope with my photographs to 
represent the struggle behind an untrained brain. I am also making a straight jacket as a 
visual representation of how restrictive the mind can be on the body. 
 
Geordie Sicree. 
 
HIGH SCHOOL MUSIC NIGHT 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

LIBRARY NEWS 
 
It is so enjoyable to have classes coming into the Library after the break and always lovely to see the children’s excitement in the 
choosing of their books. We have some lovely new books in for Primary aged children to enjoy and for Parent Education so 
please do come in and borrow books for your families. Joining our Library is very simple and quick. We are open to parents and 
friends of the school on: Monday 10:00am-12:30pm, Tuesday 12:30pm-3:00pm, Wednesday 10:00am-3:00pm and Thursday 
10:00am-3:00pm. 
 
Please note we have Listening Circle in the Library on Thursday’s at 9:00am 
 

 
  Library Books of the week: 

 
  Forward from the Roots is a wonderful publication celebrating 100 years of Waldorf      
  Education and brings us inspiring words for the future from Rudolf Steiner. 
 
 
 

 
A Guide to Child Health is a must-have for every Waldorf family! 

 
 
 
 

  Feeling like you would like to be proactive in preparing for Christmas?   
  Winter is the perfect time to begin. A Waldorf Doll Nativity offers a step by step process to help you  
  create your own set of Nativity dolls that will become a precious family possession and loved for  
  years to come. 
 
 

 

 
 

If you have any Waldorf craft books you no longer need and would like to donate to the Library we would be really grateful to 
receive them as we are working on building up our Parent Education craft section. Thank you for all the donations that keep 
coming in for our Tashi Steiner School Community Book Stall. Please always bring donations to the Library first so we can ensure 
that they are suitable to be on display outside the canteen.  
 
We look forward to working with your children throughout the coming term.  
 
Penny Champ and Kelly Geyer - Library. 
 

P & F 
 

‘THE CARRIAGE’ SCHOOL SHOP 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

OPENING TIMES: Tuesday and Thursday from 8:15am-9:15am, and Wednesday from 2:30pm-3:30pm. 
  

We stock all your school stationery supplies, uniforms and bags. 
We also have a large range of craft supplies, jewellery, knitted items, cleaning products, salt lamps, essential oil holders, amber 

teething necklaces, wooden toys and books. 



Groups/Classes 
Participating in any of these activities goes towards Family Participation Hours. 

 

These groups for parents are run or led by teachers or parents. Members of the school community are encouraged to join any  
of  the groups and enjoy the experience of personal growth and learning in this beautiful environment -  

a great inspiration for our children! 
 
Mondays, 9:00am-10:15am Parents and Friends Study Group with Anne Williams (in the Library, no children 

please) 0424 771 217. 
Mondays, 10:30am-12:00pm  Biodynamic Group with Heidi Halter (see below for details). 
(fortnightly)    
Tuesdays, 9:00am        Craft Group with Pixie Stott (outside the Canteen). 
Tuesdays, 2:15pm-3:00pm    Eurythmy with Kristina Hamilton (in Williams Hall). 
Wednesdays 9:00am Adult Singing Come and join Claire Williamson and discover your inner voice (in the 

Music Office)  
Thursdays, 9:00am-9:45am Listening Circle with Bruce Lee - the Administrator (in the Library). Come in for a 

conversation, concern, query or just to listen. 
Saturdays, 1:00pm-4:00pm   Waldorf Wood Workers with Christian Geyer (meet in Plaza) 0409 267 178. 
 

MAINTENANCE & GARDENING 
We are a waste wise school! 

We recycle what we use,  

separate things and you should too!  
Glass, paper, plastic and tin,  
go in your RECYCLING BIN! 

We must start now, we can’t wait,  

quick or it will be too late!  

 
OPEN DAY VOLUNTEERS NEEDED  
With Open Day coming up in just over 5 weeks, we are looking for volunteers to help beautify our school grounds. 
There will be a garden busybee every Wednesday morning. We will meet outside the Carriage at 9:00am. If you 
prefer another day and time we are most happy to accomodate you.  
 
Please call or text Heidi on 0427 445 754 or Matt Noakes on 0412 955 005 for alternate arrangements and for more 
information. 

 

COMMUNITY CLASSES 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
FREE EURYTHMY CLASSES FOR  ADULTS - with Kristina Hamilton 
Tuesdays, 2:15pm-3:00pm in Williams Hall. 
 
Eurythmy is great to do at any time of year, but it especially becomes a healing balm when winter approaches. As 
the outer cold increases, the inner life awakens, allowing a warm space for artistic impulses to be nurtured. The arts 
flourish in wintertime. Do come and join with others in this opportunity to feel whole and well. All welcome! 

 

callto:0427445754


SCHOOL NOTICES 
School notices are strictly for members of the school only and may consist of: lost and found items, items for sale 

(student/school related), and classes / lessons within the school, etc. Please restrict your notice to three lines (this is free of 
charge). School notices will appear in this section for two weeks.  If you would like the ad to appear for longer, please 

contact the Pabulum on 9417 3638 each week. Thank you.  
 
FISH AND PLANT DONATIONS NEEDED - The art and sculpture pond has received a beautiful new water fountain. We are now 
looking for some fish and plants to finish it off. We would gratefully receive any donations to complete the area and welcome 
anyone who would like to sit for a moment and enjoy the sound of trickling water. Many thanks, the Art and Sculpture Team. 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

BIOGRAPHY WORK……coming soon 
 

MODULE 1 - LIFE MAPPING   
 

“Life is itself a path of initiation which becomes more meaningful when it is lived in full consciousness, in a way that can be 
achieved through working on one’s biography.”  

(Burkhard, G.  Biographical Work: the Anthroposophical Basis.2007). 
 
Biography Work through Life Mapping provides a way of remembering life phases 
(septennials or 7 year phases) and uses artistic exercises to illuminate these memories. After 
the two Saturday sessions each participant will have a chart of main life events as a basis for 
further development. Conversation, creative writing, drawing and movement allow the 
workshops to be interactive, engaging and heartening. 
 
Bring lunch and enjoy good conversation in the break. Tea and coffee will be provided. 
 
Where  Silver Tree Steiner School - 695 Roland Road, Parkerville. 
When   Saturday, 3rd August, 10:00am-3:00pm. 
Fee         $100, Concession $80. 
 



 MODULE 2 - FREEDOM OR FATE 
 

PLEASE NOTE A CHANGE IN DATES  
 
“The personal chart can become a precious lifetime possession. By yearly updating we can sustain our awakening recognition of 
destiny in motion. Through this inner process we gain a more mature, tolerant and compassionate in-look on destiny, both ours 

and others.” 
(Bryant, W. A. A Journey through Time, 2006). 

 
Biography Work through Destiny Learning allows a way to look at life patterns, rhythms, mirroring, destiny moments in a 
holistic way using the chart as the guide that expands and deepens over time. Karma and reincarnation will be part of the 
exploration as will the Double. This module allows for a deeper exploration of your life story. Active listening, helping 
conversations, writing and gesture work will provide ways to be heard and to listen and share our becoming human. 
 
Bring lunch and enjoy good conversation in the break. Tea and coffee will be provided. 
 
Where  Silver Tree Steiner School - 695 Rowland Road, Parkerville. 
When   Saturday, 17th and 24th August, 10:00am-3:00pm.   
Fee       $100,  Concession $80. 
 

Information and Booking      Dale Irving    docirvo7@bigpond.com     0400959050 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Community Notices are for members of the school’s community only and may consist of; business adverts, producers, 
services, items for sale (non-school related), etc. keeping in mind that they need to be consistent within our schools’ ethos. 
Please restrict your notice to three lines (this is free of charge). All Community Notices will appear in this section for two 

weeks only.  If you would like a ¼ page advert, a $10 fee is required and will only appear in Week 2 and Week 8. 
 

ROOM FOR RENT - White Gum Valley room to rent (furnished or unfurnished), short-term. Available from the 3rd August for 
three months (possible extension). Vegetarian and non-smoker preferred. Pet considered. $250pw inc utilities and internet. May 
include separate lounge/dining room. Call 0412 921 196. 
RIDE OR WALK TO SCHOOL - 3x1 Gorgeous Coobyhome for rent, $430 pw (from January 2020). Call Anna for details  
0431 932 486. 
NON TOXIC PERFUME! - Come and choose your scent and make your own using only the finest ingredients. Smells like store 
bought. Sunday, 28th July at 1:30pm, Coogee. Phone April to book 0413 159 815.  
 

callto:0412%20921%20196
callto:0431932486
callto:0413%20159%20815


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Perth Goju Karate teaches karate classes in your local area. 
 
A special offer for the school’s students - 4 WEEKS FREE beginners karate lessons! 
 
Classes are held after school and are a great way for children of all ages to learn self-defense in a fun and 
safe environment.  
 
We also teach classes for teens and adults and they are fantastic for fitness, wellbeing and of course, self-
defense. 
 
Classes continue over the school holidays (with a short break over the Christmas period) which makes it 
perfect for the kids who are looking to try something on the holidays. 
 
Karate has many benefits which include confidence, respect, discipline and fitness. 
 
Call now to take advantage of this 4 week trial. 

 
Sensei Johnny Moran - 0402 830 402 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
POSITION VACANT 

 
Silver Tree Steiner School invites application for the position of… 

PART-TIME EDUCATION SUPPORT TEACHER 
 

Commencing Term 4, 2019. 11.32 hours per week (FTE 28.2) spread over 2-3 days depending on timetable requirements. 
 
DESIRED CRITERIA 
The successful applicant will: 
• Be eligible for WA Teacher Registration, 
• Have a knowledge of Waldorf/Steiner Education philosophy and be able to teach sensitively within these ideals 
• Have excellent communication and interpersonal skills needed to work with class teachers, students and parents, 
• Have Sounds Write training, or willingness to be trained, 
• Be able to work with individual students as well as small groups, 
• Be able to support Class Teachers with the writing and implementation of Individual Education Plans (IEPs), 
• Have demonstrated ability to assess, plan and report for individual students, 
• Be willing to meet with parents of the students you teach when necessary, 
• Be able to offer resources and ideas to Class Teachers for whole class support,  
• Have a commitment to further personal and professional learning in both Steiner and Education Support fields, 
• Have a preparedness to be fully involved in the Schools' activities. 

 
Applicants will submit a letter of Application addressing the essentials of the Position Statement, Curriculum Vitae, including the 
names and contact numbers of three referees, one of whom must be the current employer if applicable. The Position Statement 
can be found on the school’s website www.silvertree.wa.edu.au.   
A Police Clearance Consent Form (http://www.trb.wa.gov.au/SiteCollectionDocuments/Form-Informed-Consent-Form.pdf), 
current registration as a teacher with the Teacher’s Registration Board of WA and a Working with Children Check must also be 
included.  

Applications close Tuesday, 3rd September, 2019 at 5pm. 

Applications should be addressed to the Head of School, marked ‘Confidential’ and emailed to: 
anna.brindal@silvertree.wa.edu.au   Phone:  Anna Brindal - (08) 9295 4787 for enquiries. 

http://www.silvertree.wa.edu.au/
http://www.trb.wa.gov.au/SiteCollectionDocuments/Form-Informed-Consent-Form.pdf


  



Menu for Term 3 
 

All Primary school students must order before school for morning tea and lunch. 
 

Daily specials (coloured must be ordered): 
 

Monday -    Pasta with hearty vegetable sauce (vegan available).               $5.00 
        Pasta with beef bolognaise sauce.                       $5.00 
        (GF pasta 50c extra) 

 

Tuesday -     Chicken and vegetable pie, vegetable pie, chicken korma pie, 
         or chunky beef and vegetable pie.                       $5.00 
        Vegetable curry (GF) (vegan).                         $5.00 
 

Wednesday -  Vegetable chilli served with rice, corn chips, natural yoghurt and cheese. (GF)  
(vegan available)                               $5.00 
 

Thursday -    Pumpkin and spinach lasagne with hand made spelt pasta (vegan).        $5.00 
        Cottage beef pie with vegetables topped with mash potato (GF)         $5.50 
   

Friday -        Beef burger with salad, served on wholemeal buns (GF available) or  
tempeh burger with salad, served on wholemeal buns (vegan and GF available).  $6.00 

 

Available everyday (items with a  must be ordered): 
Savoury: 
Soup (all soups are gluten free without croutons).                         $4.00 
 Gluten free beef pie.                                     $5.50 
Toasted chicken, spinach, sundried tomato and cheese wrap.                    Whole $6.00 
Toasted spinach, sundried tomato and cheese wrap.                           Whole $5.00  
Beef sausage in wholemeal bread.                               $2.50 
Spinach and ricotta rolls.                                     $4.50 
Cheese and tomato toasties.                       $2.50     Gluten free    $3.00   
Toasted ham, cheese and tomato sandwiches.            $3.50       Gluten free  $4.50 
Pizza - vegetable or meat.                                    $3.00 
Boiled egg (GF).                                         $1.00 
Popcorn (GF) (vegan).                                            50c 
 

Sweet: 
Cakes (assorted variety).   
Bliss balls (GF) (raw)                                      $3.00 
Cookies.                                     from    $1.00 
Dried fruit and nut pack (GF) (vegan).                              $1.00 
Fresh fruit.                                    from            50c 
Icy Poles (primary only after school).                              $1.50  
                                  

Drinks: 
Carton water.                                          $2.00 
Organic Kombucha (high school only) .                              $4.00 
Flavoured Bannister Downs pouches (primary only after school).                  $2.50 
Slushies (primary only after school).                         Sm  $2.50 / Lg  $4.00 
Organic Juices.                                Sm  $2.50 / Lg  $3.50 
Coconut water.                                Sm  $2.50 / Lg  $4.00 
Plain Milk.                                   Sm  $1.50 / Lg  $2.50 
Hot Chocolate.                         Sm $3.00 /  Mug $3.50 / Take away  $4.50 
Coffee.                                 Mug $3.50 / Take away  $4.50 
Long Black.                               Mug $3.00 / Take away  $4.00 
Tea.                                  Mug $2.00 / Take away  $3.00 
Herbal Tea.                               Mug $2.50 / Take away  $3.50 
*Almond or coconut milk extra $1.00. 
 

Bring your own take away cup for 50c discount! 
 

PIXIE STOTT CANTEEN 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Canteen Open times:   Mon, Tues, Wed and Fri, 8:10am-2:00pm. Thurs 8:10am-1:30pm 
After school - Tues and Wed 3:00pm-3:15pm and Thurs 2:10pm-2:30pm. 

 


